To: Steve Wilkins

From Deborah Vandermar 

At:  Ex Officio

Hello Steve, 

I would like to thank you for being our Chaplain. 

I remember my thoughts while reviewing the Ex Officio benefits package as I interviewing for my current job.  The concept of a company chaplain seemed so progressive to me.  What a concrete way for a company to show that they really are concerned about the “whole person”!  I had some reservations about the actual content of the ministry.   Would I be the captive audience for an evangelist whose journey of faith might deny my own?   

To my relief, when we met, I found another human being with the same challenges and doubts but with the perspective of an experience and gifted counselor. I have felt the skill with which you apply the objectivity of an “outsider” and the ease of an “insider.”  I believe that the opportunity you have to connect in this way comes from the unique role of the corporate chaplain.

You have not only comforted me, but also challenged and inspired me.  I think I am a better manager because of your perspectives.  I see you working with others and know that your presence adds to a level of calm and concern that cannot be generated by seminars and executive proclamations. 

I hope that in any future job I take that there is a corporate Chaplain and that he or she is as good at their job as you are.

Deborah Vandermar

Production Manager

Ex Officio

Seattle, Washington 

